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The Kansas Camper is the official publication of the Kansas Campers Association Inc. of Family Campers 
and RVers. The Kansas Camper is published six times a year. Subscription is included in the membership 
fee for Kansas Campers Association Inc.  
Kansas Campers Association Inc. holds two camping conventions each year, one the first weekend in May 
and the other in September or October weekend. Information will be carried in the Kansas Camper preced-
ing each convention giving location, fee and schedule. 

  Kansas Campers Association Inc. Board of Directors 
  

 President  Forrest and Faye Tennyson, (620) 251-3403 fayetennyson@hotmail.com 

 Vice President  Don and Judy Atkins (785) 506-6566 dhenryj53@cox.net 

 Secretary  Wilma Fast (620) 664-1172 

 Treasurer  Vern and Pam Failor (785) 231 3960, vlfailor@gmail.com 

 Past President  Don and Eileene Naasz, (620) 727-3482 sunsport31@cox.net 

 State Directors  Earl and Ivalee Vanderhoff, (316) 830-2115, vanderhoff79@yahoo.com 

 Area I Executive Committeemen: Vern and Pam Failor, (785) 231 3960, vlfailor@gmail.com 

 Area II Executive Committeemen: No one there 

 Area III Executive Committeemen: No one there 

 Area IV Executive Committeemen: No one there 

 

KANSAS CAMPER ASSOCIATION COMMITTEES 
 
 C.A.M.P.:  Forrest and Faye Tennyson, (620) 251-3403 

 Chaplains:  Bill and Dianne Buggeln, (316) 200-1272 

 Conservation & Wildlife: Open 

 DASAT:  Open 

 Historian:  Tony & Ann Newport, (316) 776-2779 

 Membership  

    Development  All Members of FCRV 

 Nominations &  

    Elections:  Open 

 Director:  Open 

 Teen King:  No one in Kansas 

 Teen Queen:  No one in Kansas 

 Youth Director:  Open 

 Editor:    Bob and Kathy Schreck, (316) 680-2058 E-mail bschreck1@gmail.com 

 I, Bob Schreck, certify that all material contained within this newsletter is used by permission and is acknowledged.   
  
 Cover Photograph was taken by Barbara Mashak 
. Other pictures were taken by me or received from others to be used in this newsletter. 
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Editor 
As Editor, my requirements are as follows: All information must be to editor before 25 Oct for November Issue, 25 Feb for March Issue, 25 Apr 
for May Issue, 25 June for Jul Issue, 25 Aug for Sep Issue, and 25 Dec for Jan Issue. Anything after that date will not be included in the issue. I 
will not call anyone. If the report is not in on time I will print without it. I will send copies to KCA members and vendors only due to printing 
costs. Please call and leave a message if you want a paper copy (1 only) or you are receiving a paper copy and want email. I will add additional 
items as they become available. Also send me any suggestions for future Newsletters. Either email or snail mail your reports, I will not take 
them on the phone. My address is 4769 N Portwest St, Wichita, KS 67204. If you want additional copies please print them yourself. Mail copies 
will be in black and white. I am getting my list from the State Treasurer so if you chapter member got one and you didn’t then I have the wrong 
information. I printed 70 papers copies last month. Two reams of paper and one ink cartilage. Also postage. Please consider email.  
 
If you want to receive your Newsletter by email. Please email me and let me know. 
bschreck1@gmail.com. 

 
Presidents Notes 

Did not receive report before issue 
 

State Directors Notes 
What a summer!!!  HOT, HOT, HOT.  Oh well, it is Kansas in July and August.  Kansas had a great group 
at the International Campvention in Pueblo, CO in July.  There will be notes elsewhere about the activities.  
Everyone knew that Kansas was there. 
The Heartland Regional in August in Aberdeen, SD was small.  There were only 2 Kansas couples there, but 
we did have fun.  Wish there had been more.  It was hot when we left then, Saturday morning was warm but 
by evening it was 64 there and 91 here at home.  Sunday on our way home, it was 61 in Yankton, SD and 
100 here.  We did enjoy the break in the temps.  Look for some more notes elsewhere.   
Our next “big” camp is the Fall State Campout at Burlington, KS.  Have your registered?  It is followed by 
the Fall Sunchasers if you can stay during the week.  If not, still come for the weekend.  THE ANNUAL 
FIELD STAFF TRAINING IS SUNDAY AFTERNOON AND ALL NEED TO BE THERE OR 
HAVE A SUBSTIUTUTE.  Please bring your Field Directors Manual & notes.  Also make an inventory of 
envelopes, letter head stationary, and enrollment forms, etc.  We have some work to do so be ready. 
Some of the chapters have already begun to plan for next year camping.  Please be sure to include the dis-
trict and statewide campouts in your planning.  They work hard to make plans, so we need to support them.   
We don’t want to lose track of any members or former members.  If you know of someone that has dropped 
out of the chapter for health reasons, please keep a contact with them and let us know what is happening.  
We are still concerned about them but don’t always hear when something is going on.  Help us keep up with 
them. 
Till we see you camping, take care and try to stay well. 

Earl and Ivalee Vanderhoff, Kansas State Directors 

 

NEWS AROUND THE STATE 
AREA  I 

 
Campfire Campers: 
In July the following families attended the Campvention at Pueblo, CO:  Denisar’s, Failor’s, Hitchens, 
Smith’s, Weir’s, Wilson’s and Young’s.  We had a great “warm” time.  Congratulations to Vern & Pam 
Failor for receiving the FCRV Citation Award in recognition of their service to FCRV.  Our Chapter won 
First Place for having the most Pop Tabs.  Ilene Young presented $53 from our Chapter Sales at the Market 
Place to the FCRV Wildlife Program.  We had an active part in the Parade Float featuring our International 
Retirees King and Queen, Steve and Diane Hitchens and also a large Walking Unit.  All of us attending 
could be seen driving the trams, helping with various activities, etc. so we made lots of new friends. 
 
Following Campvention the Failor’s, Hitchen’s and Smith’s attended the YARS Campout at Colorado City 
for the next three days.  YARS stands for Young Active RetireeS and they do various “service projects for 
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FCRV at Campvention and the Retiree’s Rallies.  It was a really enjoyable time close to the mountain range. 
 
August 5-7, 2022,  Hitchen’s attended the Heartland Regional Campvention at Aberdeen, SD and helped with the 
Kansas Hospitality.  Next year the Regional Campout will be in the Kansas area. 
 
Ten families attended our August campout at the Cedar Ridge Campground, Bloomington East, Clinton Lake, 
August 12-14.  We had supper at the unique Clinton Store on Friday evening and filled the place up.   Due to the 
heat, we had a crockpot supper on Saturday evening that was delicious.   It was great having Dave & Ginger 
Tousseau from Florida join us for the weekend and reminisce about times they were camping with us in Kansas 
before they moved.  Joe & Julia Jackson camped in their brand new trailer for the weekend.   
 
Due to busy schedules no campout is scheduled for September.  Several of us will be attending the KCA Fall 
State Campout at Burlington, KS followed by Sunchasers campout, September 24-29.   In October we will be 
going to the Crawford County State Park for a few days.  We wish all our fellow campers a good rest of the sum-
mer and fall and we look forward to seeing you “down the road”. 
 
Linda Smith, Secretary 
 

Dusters: Did not receive report before issue 
 
Mustangs:  
On July 15-17 the Mustang club met at Michigan Valley,Pamona lake. 7 families attended. Most members went 
to Vassar on friday a evening for dinner. All had a nice time visiting.We met again on August 19-21 at cedar 
ridge, Clinton lake,6 families attended.  Gerald and Linda Smith also attended.on Saturday we Had a pot luck 
lunch, great food. Saturday evening we sat around a fire and broke in Jim Wright's new solo fire pit while enjoy-
ing some new adventures. 
 

AREA  II 
Kanokliners: 
The Kanoliners meeting was called to order by Dorothy Cole on July 3, 2022 at Kamp Siesta, Oswego, KS.  
Guests were Mercedes Tennyson and Bentley Burnette.  The minutes and treasurer reports were read. Evelyn 
made a motion to approve the minutes and treasurer reports, Dale seconded.  They were approved as read.  Birth-
days were Faye June 9 and Dorothy July 12.  Anniversary was Dale and Evelyn Mishler.   
Committee reports: 
    CAMP:  2 miles at Copan 
    Conservation:  Mishlers had paper 20 pounds, plastic 10 pounds, two tires and 11 batteries.   
Old business:  For the Kansas door prize the Kanokliners have Sand Plum jelly and Amish Candy for the basket.   
New business:  None. 
Dale made a motion to adjourn and Faye seconded.   
Our next campout will be August 8-11 with Mishler’s as host. 
Our next campout with meeting was changed to September 8-11, originally scheduled for September 15-18, with 
Tennyson’s host. 

Kansa Travelers: 
Our July 8th pow wow at Elk City cancelled due to health problems and heat. Our July 22-24 pow wow was at 
Crosstimbers at Toronto Lake. Those at the pow wow were Gwen Hillis, Charles and Cleta Winkleman, Avis 
Nelson and Lorianna Northcutt, Glen and Linda Maier, Dave and Sue Dennett, and hosts Howard and Joyce 
Cleous. On Saturday Barney and Virginia Barnett drove over to spend the afternoon and evening meal with us. 
Charley and Clets's friend Dennis and Judy Hein from Yates Center joined us Saturday evening. Friday evening 
we went into Toronto for hamburgers, Saturday we had a pot luck supper. A Lot of good food.  Glen had a short 
business meeting after supper. Sunday morning Gwen led us in our church service. Had a good weekend visiting, 
even if it was a very hot weekend.  
 
Our pow wow was at Argonia River Park Ai 12-14 2022, It was a very hot weekend but was a good camp. Those 
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camping were host Gary and Jeannie Dennett, David and Sue Dennett, Bill and Dianne Bugglen, Howard and 
Joyce Cleous, Avis Nelson and Loriann Northcutt, Glen and Linda Maier.   
On Friday evening we traveled to Conway Springs for Supper at the Stock Tank. Bob and Kathy Schreck, Jeanie 
Dennett’s Cousin and her husband joined us. Back at camp even with the 98 degree heat, we had a campfire. Satur-
day morning we went to Argonia to Shara Jane to tour her salsa store where she makes and sells all kinds of sal-
sa.  She also has brown bag lunches which we all had. Very good. Saturday evening we had supper of meat and 
cheese sandwiches, a lot of different salads, watermelon, cantaloupe, cakes and cookies.  We played card games in 
the evening.  Sunday morning Bill led us in our Devotions, did some visiting then started breaking camp.  Even 
with the very hot weather we had a good pow wow. 
 
Ky O Tees:  
Three Ky-O-Tees traveled to Pueblo in July for Campvention - Hilgers, Limpers and Cleavelands.  It was really 
hot while we were there but a great showing by the state of Kansas.  Thank You to Bill Cleaveland for the use of 
his truck in the parade.  The six of us stayed on for a few days of sightseeing but as always it was good to get 
home. 
August found six Ky-O-Tees camping at Fall River - Hendricks, Rochats, Limpers, Cleavelands, Hilgers and Mil-
lers. Again very hot but as long as we stayed in the shade it was good. Cleavelands hosted this campout with a va-
riety of outdoor games and a hot dog supper with all the trimmings was enjoyed by all. 
 
Newton Nomads: Did not receive report before issue 

AREA  III 
No Active Chapters 

AREA  IV 
Pratt Fireliters: Did not receive report before issue 
 
Peacemakers: Did not receive report before issue 
 

Sunflower Ramblers:   
Eight units, fifteen adults and four grandchildren attended the 2022 Campvention in Pueblo CO July 1/16.  It was 
beyond hot, but everyone survived. Kansas was well represented and were very involved in all the activities. Glenn 
& Betty Perry were recognized as the oldest couple attending and did that with limited air conditioning. True pio-
neer spirit! 
Some spent time before Campvention checking out interesting areas and other stayed after and played tourists. 
Now we have many interesting stories about their adventures.  Those that stayed home camped at Smarsh Creek at 
Cheney Lake.  It was super hot in Kansas just like in Colorado. 
The August Campout was hosted by Emory & Rhonda Frey and new grandmother, Becky Andrews at Marion Res-
ervoir August 19/21. The weekend started with a trip to Durham for the Friday night buffet.  This has become a 
tradition for us with the fried catfish being a favorite. 
Those scouting the area found a great truck garden with lots of produce and perfect cantaloupe and watermelon.  
They also made a trip to Barely Makin’ It Antiques which is a large collection of everything you need and don’t 
need.  Pulled pork topped the list for supper. 
The weather was just what we’d been waiting for all summer.  The camp sites in Loop H of Cottonwood Point pro-
vided good shade (if you moved from site to site) and gentle breezes.  No one was ready to go home 
Reporter – Eileen Naasz 
 

STATE WIDE CLUBS 
 
Sunchasers:  
Did not receive report before issue 
 
Camping Further Out: 
Nothing this issue 
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DATES TO PUT ON YOUR OWN CALENDER 
Don’t miss these opportunities to CAMP with friends 

CHAPTERS – USE THESE DATES AS YOU MAKE YOUR PLANS 
 

September 23 – 25, 2022 – KC Fall State Campout at Kelly Park, Burlington, KS hosted by Area 
I.  Contact Vern Failor @ 785.231.3960 or vlfailor@gmail.com 
 

September 25, 2022 – Kansas Field Staff Annual Meeting, Burlington, KS (after the KCA Fall 
State).  We need the Field Staff person or a representative to be there for that meeting.  Details will 
come closer to that time. 
 

September 26 – 29, 2022 – Sunchasers Fall Campout at Kelly Park, Burlington, KS.  Contact 
President Bill & Dianne Buggeln @ 316.200.1272 or buggelnb@gmail.com  
 

March 28 – April 3, 2023 – International Retiree Rally at Dothan, Alabama.  Early bird days are 
March 24 – 27.  The Kansas State Directors have registration forms.  Call 316-830-2115 or e-mail 
vanderhoff79@yahoo.com. 
 

May 1 – 5, 2023 – Kansas Sunchaser’s Retiree Campout – Details later – Come on Monday and 
complete on Thursday evening so can stay Friday for State or head home. 
May 5 – 7, 2023 – Kansas Campers Association Campout – Details later – come for the Sunchas-
er’s and stay for the state – a whole week of camping!!! 
June 16 – 18, 2023 – District I – Canning Creek Campgrounds at Council Gove Lake – Check 
with Garold & Linda Smith @ 785-862-9053 for more details. 
July 9 – 14, 2023 – International Campvention #63 – Wayne County Fairgrounds & Expo Center 
at Richmond, IN – Early Bird Days are July 7 & 8 @ $30 / night paid on arrived by cash or check.  
They tell us that it is just off of I-70.  

Care Notes 
Kansas FCRV Care Notes – July 28, 2022 

Well it’s been awhile since we sent out Care Notes and it seems a lot has happened in the last couple of months.  It 
was great seeing Kansas so well represented at Campvention in Pueblo, CO.  If you didn’t get to attend, check with 
someone who did and ask for pictures and stories.  One thing we all experienced was the extremely warm tempera-
tures everywhere and we hope everyone has survived the heat and are getting ready for some Fall activities.  We 
have some updates to share: 

From the Dusters:  “Verne Ratcliff has had a lot of health issues and could use some encouraging notes.  He 
learned in May that he would have to go on dialysis, then several other issues happened putting him in ICU for 
several days, followed by going to rehab for several weeks.  He is currently taking the training for home dialysis 
and hoping that he might be able to do a few things around home and Onaga again.  He currently has Home Health 
Care to help with some of the adjustments.  He shared a couple days ago that it doesn’t look like he will be able to 
go camping for a while.  His address is:  P.O. Box 314, Onaga, KS  66521.”  In visiting with Verne he has had to 
give up all his activities for a while and is hoping things will get better.  We’re keeping him in our prayers. 

From the Kansa Travelers:  “An update on Dianne Buggeln – as you may have heard – she took a nasty fall on July 
7, in Dodge City.  She fell off a curb, doing a “face-plant”, fracturing the eye socket bone, a possible fracture of 
bone in her hand, etc.  After a stop at the hospital in Dodge City she was air-lifted to the Trauma Unit at a Wichita 
hospital.  She and Bill have just given us an update:  The eye socket is healing, the bruising is going away, the eye 
is responding really well, the hand is healing with the help of a wrist brace for a few more days and the brain bleed 
is clearing up.  They are both thankful for the good reports, the support of friends and their Guardian Angels.  Bill 
reports she is starting to get “cabin fever” and was able to go to the swimming pool today.  They are continuing 
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their camping plans in the next few weeks.”  Dianne’s address is:  12215 S W Shumway Rd., Augusta, KS  67010-
8486, E-mail:  buggelnb@gmail.com.  We are so glad to hear the good reports and know that everyone’s well 
wishes are greatly appreciated by the Buggeln’s. 

A Safety Reminder:  After seeing Dianne’s accident and a reminder from our Primary Care Physician, it is benefi-
cial for all concerned that you keep a copy of your medications readily available both at your home and a copy 
with you while away from home.  Also, if you have other health issues, those should be available also.  We would 
hope we never need to provide this information, however, in case it is needed it could be life-saving.  Don’t put 
this off !! 

We wish everyone a pleasant rest of the Summer with some good times visiting, eating, sight-seeing, etc.! 

If you know of someone that should be remembered in the Care Notes, send us a note so that we might share the 
information.  Staying in touch is one way to help keep our organization a little stronger.  Please pass the above in-
formation on to those that might not have received the Care Notes.  Sometimes the Care Notes end up in your 
SPAM file (cyber gremlins) – so check your SPAM folder often.  Thanks!     Good Health and Safe Travels and 
we’re looking forward to seeing you “down the road”!                      

Linda & Garold Smith, Kansas Care Notes, E-mail:  smithmemos@gmail.com or SMITHGANDL@aol.com 

 
 
 
 

Kansas Campers Association Fall Convention 
September 23-25, 2022 

Kelley Park                    Burlington, Kansas 66839 

Revisit Burlington & Coffee County  

   Everyone is WELCOME 
 

Remember to register for the KCA Fall Convention.  We have FUN activities planned for you a breakfast, a din-

ner, games, A craft/camping gear market, live entertainment, a campfire, the CAMP program,  clean showers and 

restrooms and much much more.   

COME JOIN THE FUN!!!   

 
We have a great beautiful indoor place to meet with a full kitchen. 

Find a registration form elsewhere in this Kansas Camper 
KCA Fall article 2022 
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2022 Heartland Regional 
The regional was held in Aberdeen, SD August 5 – 7.  We had a great time with almost 30-degree lower temper-
atures than Kansas was experiencing.  Steve & Diane Hitchen and Earl & Ivalee Vanderhoff were the only Kan-
sas folks there, but we still had fun.  The highlight was probably the tour of the Ethanol plant close by.  Lots of 
info, noise, and walking.  Look at the pics of some of the activities. 
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When we had our picnic lunch, we added a few that were on their own.  We also invited the Robert & Joleen 
Baker from Nebraska, Sherry McGuire from North Dakota, Dale & Karen Huston from Iowa, and JeAnne Selby 
from North Dakota.   
 

There were a number of prizes and bragging rights that came home.  Marty Mashek won 1st in Cornhole, and John 
Denisar won 2nd in Washer Toss.  The two of them won 2nd in Doubles Washer Toss, Becky Andrews won 1st in 
Ladder Golf.  The Campfire Campers received a 1st for the Chapter with the most pop tabs totals turned in.  Elinor 
Smith won 1st in 0-5 Posters and Conner Smith won 1st in 6-8 Posters.  The teens also worked hard, and Ember 
Wyant won 1st in Cornhole, and Rylie Ward won 2nd.  In Cornhole Doubles, Rylie Ward placed 1st with a girl 
from Florida.  Ember Wyant & Hunter Wyant received a 1st their volleyball team.  Hunter Wyant & Conner Black 
also won 2nd in Doubles Cornhole.  Hunter Wyant & Rylie Ward were on the 2nd place Softball team.  A number 
of the teens also did some volunteer work in the community and were given credit for 3.5 hours of community 
service.   
 

Each state was asked to bring a basket for the door prizes.  The winners were: Failor, Johnson, Limpers, Tenny-
son, and Vanderhoff.  Earl Vanderhoff was one of four winners in Card Bingo and got a sack of goodies.  In Bin-
go, Donna Bartel, Georgiana Denisar, and Judy Hein were winners.  In the Wildlife Raffle, Tom & Ilene won one 
of the birdhouses.   
 

One of the big awards given to members is the Citation.  There are few given each year and their names and rec-
ords are submitted by other members.  This year Vern and Pam Failor received one for their involvement in the 
organization.  The biggest award given to members is the Plaque.  Again, the member is nominated by someone 
of the organization with lots of paperwork summitted showing their involvement.  It is for outstanding contribu-
tions over the years by a member.  Earl & Ivalee Vanderhoff were the recipients of the plaque this year.   
The parade float was built by Bill Cleaveland, Steve & Diane Hitchens, and Ivalee Vanderhoff.  Earl Vanderhoff 
and Keith & Beverly Koontz supervised and advised during the process.  We had a dirt storm come through over-
night and had to patch the decorations and clean Bill Cleaveland’s truck so we could go.  Participants in the pa-
rade were:  
 

Banner Carriers on Scooters – Keith Koontz and Earl Vanderhoff 
Truck Driver – Bill Cleaveland 
Golf Cart Drivers – John Denisar, Harold Johnson, and Judy Ellenberg (from TX but she  

joined us) 
Riders – Steve & Diane Hitchens, Linda & Garold Smith, Pan Failor, Beverly Koontz,  

Georgie Denisar, Conner Smith, and Ivalee Vanderhoff 
Walkers – Ann Limper, Judy Cleaveland, Mary Ann Hilger, Ilene & Tom Young, Daryl  

KANSAS AT THE 2022 INTERNATIONAL CAMPVENTION 
I am almost afraid to list the great attendance we had at the Campvention in Pueblo, CO for fear that I will miss 
someone, but here goes: 

Andrews, Becky 
Bartel, LaWayne & Donna 
Cleaveland, Bill & Judy 
Denisar, John & Georgiana 
Failor, Vern & Pam 
Frey, Emory & Rhonda 
Hein, Dennis & Judy 
Hilger, Ed & Mary Ann 
Hitchens, Steve & Diane 
Hyle, David & Barbara 
Johnson, Harold & Lori with  

Grandkids Conner & Hunter  
Smith & Ember Wyant 

Koontz, Keith & Beverly 

Sylvia Levings 
Limper, Ed & Ann 
Mashak, Marty & Barbara with  

granddaughter Rylie Ward 
Musselwhite, Mary Ann 
Perry, Glenn & Betty 
Perry, Glenn JR 
Smith, Garold & Linda 
Tennyson, Forrest & Faye 
Tennyson, Mercedes & son Bentley 
Vanderhoff, Earl & Ivalee 
Wier, Daryl & Joyce 
Wilson, James & Aletha 
Young, Tom & Ilene 
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 Riders – Steve & Diane Hitchens, Linda & Garold Smith, Pan Failor, Beverly Koontz,  
Georgie Denisar, Conner Smith, and Ivalee Vanderhoff 

Walkers – Ann Limper, Judy Cleaveland, Mary Ann Hilger, Ilene & Tom Young, Daryl  
& Joyce Wier, Marty Mashak, Faye & Forrest Tennyson, Mary Ann Musselwhite, David 
Hyle, Rhonda Frey, Beck Andrews, Lori Johnson, Mercedes Tennyson & Bentley.  We also 
had JeAnne Selby and Sherry McGuire from North Dakota to help swell our numbers. 

Barbara Mashek was also there but was taking pictures and did lots of walking to see  
everything. 

Vern Failor was around because he was the Assistant Parade Chairman so was working to  
get everything together and running.  Thanks, Vern for volunteering. 

I sure hope I didn’t miss anyone but if I did, let me know. 
 
Joke:  
I just got over my addiction to chocolate, marshmallows and nuts. I won’t lie … it was a Rocky Road. 
 
Trivia:  
The first football helmet was, by some accounts, constructed in 1893 by an Annapolis shoemaker at the re-
quest of U.S. Naval Academy cadet Joseph Mason Reeves, who’d been told that one more blow to the head 
would end his naval career and maybe his life. 
 
Worth Pondering:  
We will never have true civilization until we have learned to recognize the rights of others. —Will Rogers 
(Nov. 4, 1879 – Aug. 15, 1935) 
 
Buy/Sell Section: (Members Only) (Camping items only) 
Karen Sutton.  She has been a member of FCRV and KCA and has recently had to move to Independent 
Living.  Somehow the bike and rack weren't sold with her unit or in the online Estate Sale so she's asking for 
help to find a new owner.  Let me know if you have any trouble opening the document.  Thanks! 

 
Contact Linda Smith if interested. 
(785) 224-4859 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Snowbird Section: 
Items happening at your RV park during the Winter. 
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Kansas Campers Association Fall Convention 

September 23-25, 2022 
Kelley Park                    Burlington, Kansas 66839 

Revisit Burlington & Coffee County  

   Everyone is WELCOME 

We have 20/30/50 amp service & some water available 
 

Date _____________________________ Name ________________________________________ 

Address ________________________  City __________________  St. _____   Postal Code________  

Phone __________________________________ E mail _________________________________ 

Chapter ____________________________________________ 

Special Needs  ___Yes  ____No     Electrical Service   30 Amp   _______    50  amp ________ 

Number of Adults   ______   Youth   ______   High School   ______ 

Pre-Registration is $50.00,     After September 10th  Registration is $55.00 
           Drive in families activity fee $25.00 

Make Checks to: Vern Failor. on the memo line write “KCA Fall Convention” 

Mail to 5201 SW 27th St, Topeka, Kansas 66614 

Parking will be Hobo as you arrive.  
For more information e mail vlfailor@gmail.com or call 785 231 3960 

 
Activities for the weekend: 

There is a building for activities and we will use whatever health guidelines are in effect. On Friday evening there 
will be a program to retire US Flags that are not useful anymore.  On Saturday there will be a breakfast, a flea/craft 
market for anything of use to a camper.  Activities include Games, a Dinner, Entertainment and Door Prizes  

Everyone likes to get something so we ask every family to bring a door prize   
A suggestion of $10 

 
 

Directions to the Kelley Park: At the entrance to Kelley Park there are 2 Rock pillars that are 12ft. 
apart, there is plenty of room just drive slow.  Kelley Park is in the Southeast part of Burlington, at 
615 S. 3rd St.  From the North, Travel South out of town on U. S. Highway 75, Turn Left onto Alle-
ghaney St the park is in front of you.  From the South on U.S. Highway 75 turn right onto Alle-
ghaney St.  the park is in front of you. 
 
 
 
 
 
KCA Fall Reg Form 2022 
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WANT TO BE A KCA MEMBER?  
This publication is published by the Kansas Campers Association (KCA). We are a group of campers from 
across the state of Kansas that love to camp.  KCA is the state of Kansas organization that is a part of 
FCRV (Family Campers and RVers. Listed in this publication are upcoming camping events across the 
state of Kansas. Come and join us, or feel free to give any of the officers on the front page a call for more 
information.   To be a member you must be a part of FCRV at $35 per year and then you may join KCA for 
$10. If there is a local club that you would like to be a part of they generally have a membership fee of $5 
per person.  
 We have two state meets a year and most of the clubs camp one or two weeks a month. Look to www. 
fcrv.org for information on national organization.  See application below for KCA. 
 
Kansas Camper Association 
    Name _____________________________ 
 
    Address ___________________________ 
 
    City ______________  State ___________Zip____________ 
 
    Email Address ______________________  
 
    Home Phone ________________________ 
 

    Cell Phone __________________________ 
 
Please remit with $10 to  
Vern Failor 
KCA Treasurer 
5201 SW 27th ST 
Topeka, KS 66614-1633 



Page for all ages. You can color and then cut out picture. 



National Campers & Hikers Assn. DBA FCRV 
Kansas Campers Association 
c/o Editor 
4769 N Portwest St 
Wichita, KS 67204-2424 


